THE CiTY OF NEW YORK
DEPARTMENT OF INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY & TELECOMMUNICATIONS

Paul J. Cosgrave, Commissioner

' May 20, 2009
Mr. Young Kwon
‘K Licensee, Inc

13656 39" Avenue Suite 400
Flushing, NY 11354

Dear Mr. Kwon:

I am writing to inform you that the City of New York hereby grants you concurrence and has no objection
to your flash cut application for K Licensee Ch17 Station WEBR conversion to digital broadcast operations
conditionally upon the following. .

e The digital conversion work must be completed within 90 days upon FCC approval in order to reduce
existing interference as indicated in your letter dated May 5™ 2009 being generated by your station
(identified in our test report dated March 30™ 2009).

e ' As part of the conversion we require that you install a filtering system which will reduce emissions from
your digital transmitter such that its signal will not exceed -123 dBm in the channel 16 (482-488 MHz)
Spectrum. The additional filtering provided must increase attenuation levels (as shown in the Myat 12
section band pass filter attenuation characteristics datasheet dated 5/20/09) beyond the "Full Service Digital
Mask" as indicated in your Consultants report dated February 19, 2009.

e Upon completion of the new digital transmitter and filter installation a test will be required coordinated
with representatives of the City of New York and your engineering staff present to validate that all
interference to our Ch16 fixed receivers has been eliminated.

¢  Granting of this request does not waive the City of New York’s rights to petition the FCC under Rule and
Order 04-80 if interference continues to exist. Specifically that section 47 C.F.R. § 74.703(e) is still in
force and that WEBR as a Class A Low power TV station is authorized on a secondary basis to existing
Public Safety Land Mobile uses and must correct whatever interference they cause to land mobile stations
or cease operations.

The City of New York members of NYMAC appreciate the commitment K Licensee has had in the past in
working cooperatively with us and would like to continue along this path in resolving this problem. Please contact
me at your earliest convenience to discuss this if you have any questions or concerns. Or you may contact my
Director, Felix Melendez, responsible for the all project management at (718) 403-8278.

Sincerely,

Steven Harte
Associate Commissioner, Wireless Technologies
(718) 403-8540

Cc; Peter Meade, NYMAC Chairperson
Tom Golder, NYMAC Vice Chairperson
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